MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – March 19, 2007. 

IN ATTENDANCE: Chairman Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, and Clerk Vicki Anderson.

CALL TO ORDER: by Eloranta, 8:00 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed.

By 3/15/07 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as an additional service to the citizens, the agenda was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail”. 

MINUTES: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the minutes of the 2/19/07 meeting as distributed. Motion carried 3-0.

PUBLIC INPUT: Chair Eloranta announced the town’s participation with Dane County Emergency Management in the all-hazards radio pilot program this spring by ordering 75 radios for distribution to interested citizens. Radio Shack radios, valued at $69.99 will be made available to citizens for $27.99 (plus tax). The radios can be programmed to sound the alarm for specific hazards in specific areas of the county. A sign-up coupon will be inserted in the town newsletter to be mailed the week of March 19. The radios are scheduled for delivery to the town hall in early May, at which time a pick-up day will be advertised.    

VILLAGE OF MT. HOREB ADMINISTRATOR LARRY BIERKE/TROLL MOUNTAIN VILLAGE ENTRANCE PROPOSAL: As promised after his first visit on 10/9/06, Village Administrator Bierke shared with the Town the most recent conceptual plans for the entrance knoll to the Village at the intersection of Ridgeway Road and the first roundabout on Business ID near Symdon Motors. (5-6 different trolls engaged in an activity and designed to encourage tourists to park their vehicles and climb the knoll to interact and be photographed with the trolls.)It is his job to seek the necessary approvals during this planning phase. The State Department of Transportation has given the Village permission to use the right-of-way. He requested the Town support of the concept and either deeding the land to the Village or granting approval to use the town right-of-way. The TB shared a variety of opinions about the project and in summary seemed to agree to reserve final action until more information is available and to retain ownership of the land as the best means to influence the outcome of the project. The concerns expressed focused more on the interactive nature of the entrance knoll such as: *Safety concerns of children climbing a knoll located at a busy intersection with a unique roadway feature, the roundabout. *Remote location could attract grafitti. *Isolated location away from village businesses and tourist attractions. Could the money (approximately $100,000 for the trolls) be better spent with the trolls on Main Street rather than at the outskirts of the Village? Bierke agreed to keep the Town informed of the plans. A flatrock entrance sign with a limestone cliff and trolls without parking and an interactive feature appeared to receive unanimous support. 
MT. VERNON PARK BOARD-CRAIG JUDD, PRESIDENT: Judd provided the annual update to the TB of the budget and the activities of the volunteer organization that maintains the Mt. Vernon Park. In 2006, funds were expended to replace the playground equipment and stain and reshingle the shelter and gazebo. The new office holders are: President Craig Judd, Vice President James Graham, Secretary Lindsay Jensen, Treasurer/Park Scheduler Anita Nesheim, Park Grounds Keeper Scott Austin, Directors: Honorary Member Ben Goebler, Doug Schlimgen, Larry Johnson, and Dan Michaels. The Board appreciates the Towns annual contribution of $2000.00 to offset their costs. Their fundraisers, the ball tournaments, will be held on the weekends of August 25-26, September 1-3 and 8-9. 
B. & D. OLSON/COLBY ROAD/SEC. 32/66’ FRONTAGE VARIANCE: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to deny the requested variance from the requirement of 66’ frontage on an existing public way. Discussion: The Olsons requested the variance since the Town Land Use Plan supports two lots and this would be the only way to create two. Two lots by certified survey map (CSM) would require 132’ frontage on an existing public way per the town and county ordinances. The Olson land has 114’ frontage. Their goal is to get permission from both the town and county to meet the 66’ frontage requirement for each lot by CSM by taking a piece of the lot on the edge of the existing right-of-way, with dimensions which would equal 66’, and dedicating it the Town as public roadway. The TB opposed the request for the following reasons: *This addition to the public road would never serve a public purpose nor be constructed as a public road. *It would set a precedent without clear standards for doing so. In the future, how would the TB judge when to retain or lift the 66’ frontage requirement. *It would be in clear opposition to the Dane County requirement for lots by CSM and it is the goal of the TB to work in conjunction with, not against, the County. *If the County is considering modifying this requirement, as B. Olson stated, it makes sense to await their review. Motion to deny the variance request carried 3-0.    
DRIVEWAY PERMITS: 
a. A. Crumm-D. Anderson lot/Getz Rd./Sec. 6: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the Driveway Permit Part 1 and 2 for Lot 3, CSM 11994. Discussion: The driveway shall be constructed in compliance with the Town Driveway Construction Guide. To maintain a slope of less than 10% additional fill may be needed at the bottom side. Motion carried 3-0.
b. B. Ripp-Jordan and Dunlaw land/Klevenville-Riley Rd./Sec. 3: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the Driveway Permit Part 1 and 2. Discussion: The driveway shall be constructed in compliance with the Town Driveway Construction Guide-required reverse direction area and a culvert for drainage are needed. The shared entrance and driveway agreement with the existing neighboring house are in place. Motion carried 3-0.
ACCEPTANCE OF IMPROVEMENTS: 

a. Getz Road/Sec. 6: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve Resolution 07-03-1 to reduce the letter of credit down to $173,750.00 upon receipt of the lien waiver from the road contractor in a form acceptable to the Town Chair. 
TOWN OF SPRINGDALE  RESOLUTION NO. 07-03-1

Resolution by the Town Board of the Town of Springdale Authorizing a Letter of Credit Reduction
Recitals
A. Donald L. Anderson and Beth A. Anderson (the “Developer”) and the Town of Springdale (the “Town”) entered into a development agreement, dated October 20, 2006 (the “Agreement”).  
B. The Agreement required the Developer to install improvements and provide the Town with letters of credit. 
C. The Developer has asked the Town to reduce the amount of the letters of credit.
Resolution
      Now, Therefore, the Town Board of the Town of Springdale resolves as follows:  

1. Reduction of Letters of Credit.  The Developer has completed improvements valued at $155,035.73. The value of Improvements incomplete is $139,000.  Accordingly, the letters of credit may be reduced from a total of $328,785.75 to $173,750. 

      The above Resolution was duly adopted by the Town Board of the Town of Springdale, Dane County, Wisconsin    

      at a meeting held on March 19, 2007 by a vote of 3 in favor,  0 opposed, and 0 not voting.  Motion carried 3-0.
b. Hidden Ridge Plat/Hidden View Trail/Sec. 2: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the reduction as proposed down to a balance of $78,907.00, pending receipt of lien waivers from contractors, in a form acceptable to the Town Chair. 
TOWN OF SPRINGDALE RESOLUTION NO. 07-03-2

Resolution by the Town Board of the Town of Springdale Accepting Public Improvements and Authorizing a Letter of Credit Reduction
Recitals
 A.    Temple Development Corp. (the “Subdivider”) and the Town of Springdale (the “Town”) entered into an “Agreement     

         for Land Division Improvements, Plat of Hidden Ridge” dated October 6, 2005 (the “Agreement”).  
B.     The Agreement required the Subdivider to install Improvements and provide the Town with a Letter of Credit. 
C.     The Subdivider has asked the Town to accept a number of the Improvements and to reduce the amount of the Letter 
         of Credit.
Resolution
Now, Therefore, the Town Board of the Town of Springdale resolves as follows: 
1. Acceptance of Improvements.  The Town accepts the following Improvements, (the “Accepted Improvements”) and certifies that the Accepted Improvements are in compliance with the Agreement and with the standards and plans and specification of the Town: 

Items No. 1-3, and 5-23, excluding Item No. 4 Erosion Control and Item No. 24 Turf Restoration, in Exhibit B, “The Improvements Needed to Serve the Plat” in the Agreement

2. Incomplete Improvements.  The following Improvements are not yet complete and are not accepted by the Town at this time:  

Item No. 4 Erosion Control and Item No. 24 Turf Restoration, in Exhibit B, “The Improvements Needed to Serve the Plat” in the Agreement

     3. Reduction in Letter of Credit.  The value of the Accepted Improvements is $184,117.00.  Accordingly the Letter of Credit     

     may be reduced from $263,024 to $78,907.20.  

The above Resolution was duly adopted by the Town Board of the Town of Springdale, Dane County, Wisconsin     

at a meeting held on March 19, , 2007 by a vote of 3  in favor, 0  opposed, and 0 not voting.  

MT. HOREB AREA FIRE DISTRICT (MHAFD) PROCEDURAL CHANGES: MHAFD Commission Mike Lamberty
invited the TB to attend the special meeting of the MHAFD on Wednesday, 3/21/07, to discuss the revised fire district agreement. When the full-time chief position was filled in the summer of 2006, the Commission realized some outdated verbiage needed to be cleaned-up. Philip C. Stittleburg, an attorney and firefighter, worked on the revision and created quite a stir when the customary unanimous vote policy was changed to a 75% majority vote. It is hoped that the upcoming meeting will resolve the issues.

UPDATE ON VFD: VFD representative Supervisor Schwenn reported that a statewide advertisement for the position of Fire Chief has been published. The financial committee identified $30,000.00 for the position. Assistant Fire Chief Melissa Helgesen is serving as acting chief until the position is filled.

TRACTOR LEASE: Eloranta informed the TB that the 2007 tractor lease is being researched since Ritchie Implement could not provide a tractor at the price quoted last fall.  
MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the bills. Motion carried 3-0.

ADJOURN: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0.

Respectfully Submitted,                            Vicki Anderson, Clerk

